

## The

# Seminarian

#### Student Publication of the LANCASTER THEOLOGICAL SEMINARY

Volume 1 April 15, 1971 Number 1

APRIL TO S

We take pride in announcing the renaissance of "THE SEMINARIAN," a newsletter-type publication, whose goal it will be to rejuvenate the community of Lancaster Theological Seminary. In hopes that a vital channel for change might be organized, several seminarians have taken the initiative to bring dialog back into our lives. The new staff of this news media has decided that "THE SEMINARIAN" can be the answer to many of our problems.

With the approach of Ecumenical Day, we think it very appropriate that our own seminary community be brought closer together in like spirit. We propose to have this paper, as well as the new student union center, to be known as THE HUB, in full operation by April 20th, in order that visitors to this campus might see a new and vital movement of fellowship.

In order for such a dream to become a reality, we need the full support of our fellow seminarians. Herein lies our plea. If you are interested in seeing our community unified, as it once must have been, please plan to attend the HUB opening and give it your continued support. Perhaps you have suggestions for "THE SEMINARIAN" or THE HUB. LET US KNOW WHAT YOU THINK!

#### TELL US

Why have all or most of our recent and past projects in trying to establish community at LTS failed?

Is the idea of a really close, sharing community impossible? Does it run counter to the nature of this institution?

Are we, who are supposed to be training as leaders in Christian community, going to stand by in apathy amid this detached atmosphere of academic sterility? We say NO! How about YOU?

EDITORIAL STAFF: Steve Cote - Al Johnson - Wayne Strever - Curly Stumb

STUDENT UNION ESTABLISHED \*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

Seminary Offers Coffee Pot And Cable For Television

> Some Furniture Already Placed

Help Needed: Needed in order to make this HUB work, to offer seminarians and faculty a place to gather and have informal discussion or formal meetings - a place for community!

### FUNDS NEEDED

Thus far the informal HUB committee has been stifled in their search for funds. They have heard that the Student Community Council is given money each year for student activities. This is regularly turned back to the seminary for foreign student aid. Can a usable fund be established to finance the minimal expenses needed to operate THE HUB?

It has been suggested that THE HUB might be a good place for commuters to wait for the Bookstore to open.